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 RECEPTION YEAR 1 YEAR 2 

 INFANT WEEKLY 

TROPHY 
Steffi Amin Tallulah  

 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 

CERTIFICATE 
Monty Imogen Isa Lara 

MISS BERYL 

KINDNESS AWARD 

RECEPTION YEAR 1 YEAR 2  

Miraya & 

Maria  
Anders Naomi  

YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

Francesca James Selin Ayaan 

BRONZE 

CERTIFICATES 
   

Isabelle, Esther, 

Lara, Aaron 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was such a close call in 

Reception, that both  

Maria and Miraya were 

awarded the Miss Beryl 

Kindness Cup! 

 

 

 



CROSS COUNTRY TOMORROW 

We hope to see lots of runners from Hale Prep at John Leigh Park tomorrow. If any Year 2 

children want to run in the Year 3 & 4 races, they are also welcome to come along. All 

runners should report to Mr Busby at the start line in John Leigh Park ten minutes before 

their race. 

Year 5 & 6 Girls 10 am, Year 5 & 6 Boys 10.10 Year 2, 3 & 4 Girls 10.20 am; Year 2, 3 & 4 Boys 10.30 am 

 

HAT TRICK OF FOOTBALL WINS 

 

Three football teams took on The Ryleys School in a 

series of friendly fixtures last Friday afternoon. All 

three teams played good football to win their 

respective games in front of many parents who kindly 

helped with transport. 

 

 

 

HALE VILLAGE TRIP 

On Wednesday, Year 2 visited Hale Village as part of their Geography work on the United 

Kingdom. Despite the wind and rain, the children enjoyed the activity and were very well-

behaved. They answered a set of questions about the shops and decided on other shops they 

would like to see in Hale. Many thanks to Mrs Li, Mrs Tillaka, Mrs McAteer and Mrs Gillespie, 

who accompanied the trip. 

 

ANTI-BULLYING WEEK 

Monday marked the beginning of Anti-bullying Week, which kicked off with Odd Socks Day!  

Designed to be fun, Odd Socks Day provided an opportunity to encourage pupils and staff to 

express themselves and celebrate their individuality and what makes us all unique.  We raised 

£166.70 for the Anti-Bullying Alliance, which works to stop bullying, creating safer 

environments where children can live, grow, play and learn.  Pupils took part in lessons and 

activities throughout the week exploring what bullying is and how to ‘make a noise’ about it. 

 

YEAR 4 VETS CLUB APPEAL! 

The children are loving the weekly visitors at Thursday Vets Club.  If you have a pet and are 

willing to escort it to the science lab at 3.20 pm on Thursday, we would be so grateful!  

Please ring school to speak to Mrs Vayro. 

 

DIWALI TREATS 

Thank you to the families for their generous and delicious 

Diwali treats this week.  We all really enjoyed them! 

 

 

 



YEAR 3 SPORTS FESTIVAL 

On Wednesday 12 pupils from Year 3 went along to BTH with children from Bowdon 

Church, Elmridge, Heyes Lane, Oldfield Brow & St Hugh’s.  They took part in a series of 

challenges where they had to solve problems by working as a team. The children all enjoyed 

working with the Play Leaders from BTH and were very well behaved. 

  

 

MESSAGE FROM THE CHILDREN’S COMMISSIONER FOR ENGLAND 

Hi, my name is Rachel, and I’m the Children’s Commissioner for England.  I have launched a 

survey, The Big Ambition, to hear from all children and young people in England aged 

between 6 and 18 years old. Adults can answer on behalf of a child or young person aged up 

to 18. By now, I hope that you have seen my national campaign, The Big Ambition. Children 

or parents can complete the survey here: www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition .  

 

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition

